

MEMORANDUM City of Venice

Police Department

TO: Ed Lavallee, City Manager

THROUGH: Tom Mattmuller, Police Chief

FROM: Andrew Wentworth, Police Officer

DATE: October 27, 2020

COUNCIL APPROVAL: Yes

MEETING DATE: November 17, 2020

STRATEGIC PLAN GOAL: Provide Efficient, Responsive Government with High Quality Services

SUBJECT: Accept Grant Award from University of North Florida (University) and Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) Pedestrian and Bicycle Safety High Visibility Education and Enforcement Campaign Grant

Background: The Florida Department of Transportation, (FDOT) provided grant funds to the University to support law enforcement for pedestrian and bicycle safety awareness and traffic laws education. The purpose of this program is to mitigate pedestrian, bicyclists and motorists crashes and injuries by educating them on traffic laws and improve their safety.

The total amount of this grant is \$1,993.50. The University will work with the Venice Police Department to implement the program. If future funding is available, the City will apply.

Requested Action: Accept funds and approve the grant agreement

If for an agenda item, this document and any associated backup created by City of Venice staff has been

reviewed for ADA compliance: Yes City Attorney Review/Approved: Yes Risk Management Review: Yes

Finance Department Review/Approved: Yes

Funds Availability (account number): Click or tap here to enter text.

ORIGINAL(S) ATTACHED: Grant Agreement

Cc: Brenda Westlake, Grants Administrator

